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Subject: Modernizing Today –Issue Three

OPM’s Retirement Systems Modernization effort is making significant progress.  Two of the
prototypes, the Benefits Calculator a new tool that will calculate various kinds of CSRS or
FERS benefits and the Benefits Booklet, are in use.  This is mad possible through the hard
work of our Stakeholder group including the Agency Advisory Committee and the consistent
communication and feedback we have received from the payroll offices.  We want your
continued feedback and we have enclosed the third volume of the bulletin Modernizing
Today.

Your answers on the feedback portion of Modernizing Today are greatly appreciated. If you
have any questions, or to request copies, please contact the Retirement and Insurance
Service’s Business Systems Reengineering Division on  (202) 606-0607.

Robert A. Yuran, Chief
Financial Policy Staff
Retirement and Insurance Service                       
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